

July 8, 1987

Carl Dabelstein 8209 West 78th Street Overland Park, KS 66204

Dear Mr. Dabelstein,

This is to confirm your reception report of KQKQ on the moring of July 1, 1987. Getting such reports is always very much appreciated, particularly when interference creates new names for me to use, to give Captain Tony a hard time.

I would be interested to know what type of car radio you have, since most staff members who frequently drive to K.C., report losing the station at about the Iowa/Missouri border.

Thanks for taking the time to write us, and if you should receive our station again, feel free to drop us another note.

Cordially,

Steven J. Boucher

Director of Engineering Mitchell Broadcast Group